
                                           Children and Youth 2024-2025         September  
Hello to all the Wonder Woman’s  

I will tell you I really enjoyed the workshop in Clovis, it was a lot of fun and a great workshop, no matter 
how many times I have gone I always learn something new. A big shout out to Past department presidents 
DeeAnn Graham and Kathie Martinez for a great workshop they did the Chairman, and they did amazing 
job. If you have never been, I would highly recommend it.  

At Clovis I handed out packets with the following information: 

1) Explanation of the Children and Youth program and its purpose  
2) TFA Instructions  
3) Military Childs Table Setting Ceremony 
4) The Youth Hero and Good Deed award- Which you will have to go online to fill out and I hope every 
unit has at least one. 
5)  I’m a hero buttons which you can go onto the national website to get more copies.  
6) The oWicial flower of the Military child is the dandelion; I have the explanation in the packets but 
once you read it you will never forget the meaning of what it means to be a military child.  

Please let me know if you would like me to email you a copy.  

This month I would like to talk about Hero Back Packs. I know that school has already started but it is 
never too late to get our Military Children the supplies they need. I would partner with your Education 
Chairman because we know they are working on the give 10 right now and if they have an in within the 
schools you can work together to accomplish both missions. Please remember the I’m a Hero 2 stickers. 
These are stickers or you can make buttons to give to the Military Children of deployed parents. You can 
go onto the national website to get your copies, or you can just email me as well.  

Please this year take a lot of pictures, and I know I get confused also with JPEG, but I know one thing, 
please do not put pictures into the body of your email, please send the pictures separately.  

This year I want to showcase just how many areas of Children and youth we can cover, and this will be 
easy since we have 28 districts. Like I said in last month’s bulletin, please find what works for you and 
your units and make it happen, remember we are Wonder Woman.  

To Quote Wonder woman: We Will Fight for Those Who Cannot Fight for Themselves. 

If you have any questions, I’m just a phone call, text message or email away.   

For God and Country  
Tracy Varnell Fercho    tvarnell2@yahoo.com  805-233-4354  

771 Brossard Drive Thousand Oaks CA 91360 
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